DEBENHAM PARISH COUNCIL- September 2019
Neighbourhood Plan Delivery Committee: Work continues in earnest to deliver the Plan 
1) The committee’s recommended response to the MSDC Local Plan Consultation has been approved and is summarized as follows:  

· That MSDC adopt the Local Plan as a matter of urgency - In order to increase likelihood of planning applications that propose sustainable development that meets the needs of local communities; 
· Strongly supports the preferred options that relate to Debenham- These options are in accordance with the adopted Debenham NP which were arrived at following expert analysis, wide public consultation and independent scrutiny by a Government appointed examiner.
2) A dedicated Traffic and Parking Matters group has been formally set up following a successful public meeting attended by some 30 local residents and business owners on September 9th at the Leisure Centre.
3) During a recent Planning Committee meeting to consider an application for 8 new dwellings at no. 10 Ipswich Road, a number of Neighbourhood Plan policies were cited in our robust recommendation for refusal. MSDC Planning Committee agreed with the points raised and refused the said application, although we believe a revised planning application is imminent, which will be considered in due course. 
Trees and hedges: With Autumn and Winter on the doorstep and the accompanying strong winds, as well as the hedge-trimmer’s freedom that comes with the end of the bird-nesting season, residents are encouraged to survey their trees and hedges, particularly if they neighbour a public access area, as they could be responsible for any liability in the case of an incident.
The Lime Trees near the URC are due to be cut back in the next two months but please note that this will necessitate a temporary road closure for health and safety reasons.

Dog poo bins: Please note that these bins are emptied by MSDC and we are unable to order “additional” collections. If you come across a full bin, please use the nearest available one rather than piling bags on the floor. And if you actually bag your dog poo, we thank you, as that in itself is much appreciated!!

Grit bins: During the Winter months, may I please ask parishioners to let us know if they come across bins which are getting empty and need to be re-filled.
Parish Council vacancies: There are three Parish Councillor vacancies which we are keen to fill so if you are interested or wish to know more, please contact us. 
And finally, the Parish Council would like to thank Mr Dennis Morley for his outstanding contribution in the last five years as Chairman of the Debenham Village Hall & Playing Fields Trust and we welcome Mr Steve Spurling back, but this time as the new Chairman. We look forward to continuing our successful working partnership! 
Mrs Dina Bedwell, Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer
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Date of next Meeting: October 21st 2019.
